Governor Visit – 30th January 2018
Focus – Lunchtime and Lunchtime Clubs
This visit was a little different to the usual class visits. I joined the children in the hall where tables had been set out and joined the Class 5 table. Lunchtime starts at 1:30pm prompt to the sound of calming classical music which the children listen to for a minute before a prayer is said and volunteers chosen to put away benches at the end of lunch. Mrs Nichols then asks each table in turn, the order changes daily, which lunchtime clubs the children wish to attend. Once choices are made the children not having a packed lunch go up to get their food. There are visual photos of the meal on the wall to help the children decide what to choose.
Year 6 volunteers are allocated a Class 1 child to look after at lunchtime. Class 1 make their choices before lunchtime. I enjoyed my baked potato and chatting with Class 5 and after clearing away our plates in the relevant bins and bowls, it was time for Lunch Clubs.
Two of the children took me to visit the various clubs on offer at lunchtime. We visited:
· The Computer club where the children can play on games or even do their homework.

· Minecraft club, there weren’t as many children as I thought there would be! 
· Sowing club is limited to 4 children; the children have made cushions, flowers, dinosaurs, pom-poms, purses and can try weaving. 
· The Art club have been making crowns, jewellery, penguins and thank you cards.
· The Wii club have Skylanders available for up to 2 players or Wii Sports for more than 2 players.  
· Football club, a game of football was underway, the blue team against the orange team supervised by the Sports Apprentice. 
If it’s raining Class 6 and 7 are allowed to come into the Computer bank room and spend the wet play time on computers.
Some of the clubs are seasonal and in the Summer term there will be tennis and bicycles available in the playground.
There is a weekly session for Play Leaders (Year 5 only) to organise a timetable for games to play at playtime such as bowling, hoopla, snakes and ladders, noughts and crosses. They wear a special hat and tabard to identify themselves.

The day before my visit, Environmental Health had visited unannounced to assess food hygiene in the kitchen, this had not been assessed since changing provider and bringing the catering in house. A food hygiene rating of 5 (highest score) had been given and is proudly displayed in the entrance hall.

I would like to thank Class 5 for allowing me to join them on their table and share their lunchtime with me and my 2 willing volunteers for the tour of Lunchtime clubs and for their wealth of information which has made this report possible. 
Linda Paul

Parent Governor
